
AMMENDED MINUTES FROM THE OCTOBER 17, 2024 MEETING OF THE GREEN SPRING 
COMMISSION 
 
The meeting was called to order at 7:07pm by Mayor John Morton. In attendance were City 
Commissioners Stuart Ries, Trevor Cravens, and Chris von Allmen. City Attorney Chip 
Hayward, City Clerk Caryl Conklin, and City Resident Mike Faith were also present.  
Commissioner Josh Combs was absent. 
 
Commissioner Ries moved to approve the September meeting minutes, and Commissioner von 
Allmen seconded the motion. September meeting minutes were approved unanimously.   
 
 The Security Report was emailed and contained no significant events. 
 
BEAUTIFICATION, Commissioner Chris von Allmen 

• Fall plantings are going in.  
• Sprinklers have been shut off for a month and now winterized.   
• Tree obstructing view on Wolf Pen was removed. 
• Following up on the Metro /KYTC mowing issue.  Von Allmen has meeting tomorrow with 

Metro and KYTC. 
• Holiday decorations going up late November. 

 
FINANCE, Commissioner Stuart Ries 
Income for September was $2,660.85.  Expenses for September were $21,842.05. Major 
September expenses included Trash Collection ($7,935.00) and 50th Anniversary Celebration 
($4,146.98). 
 
A donation was made to the Alzheimer's Association in memory of Alyce Huff. Alyce was the 
wife of long time Green Spring Mayor Bill Huff. 
 
2023 Taxes:  Payment for final delinquent tax bill has been received. All taxes for 2023 have 
been paid in full! 
 
2024-2025 Taxes:  Tax bills will be mailed on Friday October 18, 2024. 
 
Commissioner Ries made bank statements available for Commissioners to view. 
 
TRANSPORTATION, Commissioner Trevor Cravens 
Snow removal contract is signed. Slight increase in labor cost over last winter. 
  
CITY SERVICES, Commissioner Josh Combs 
No report 
 
OLD BUSINESS 
Conversion of Deed of Restrictions to City Ordinances: City Attorney Hayward handed out 
revised copies of the deeds-to-ordinance draft for Commissioners to review and discuss.  
Commissioners will continue review and discussion at future meetings and possibly a caucus 
outside of regular meeting dates. 
 



NEW BUSINESS 
2025 City Directory:  Mayor Morton stated that directory is not up to date. Commissioner 
Cravens suggested making a concerted effort/ campaign to encourage residents to update their 
information online (AtoZ Directory website).  Commissioner Cravens will explore digital options 
to streamline AtoZ directory updates (e.g., plug-in on Green Spring website). 
Discussion on printing residents’ names / addresses or not in the directory, or having a directory 
that contains only ordinances, map, garbage schedules, etc. 
 
Commissioner von Allmen moved to adjourn the meeting, and Commissioner Ries 
seconded the motion. The meeting was adjourned at 8:06pm. The next Commissioners meeting 
will be held on November 21, 2024, at Old National Bank. 
 


